May 22, 2023

Ilinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson Street (2™ floor)

Springfield, IL 62761

217-782-3516

To Whom It May Concern:

| am hereby requesting a Public Hearing on the matter of Dekalb Nursing and
Rehab, Project #23-024. | believe it is not in the best interest of the residents, that
reside in the facility, and the members of the community to allow the sale to
these particular owners. | do not agree with the quality of care provided in their
current nursing facilities. Thank you for your time and consideration of this
request.

Sincerely,
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912 N 13" Sireet
DeKalb, IL 60115
May 22, 2023

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
¢/o Mike Constantino

525 West Jefferson Street (2™ floor)

Springfield, Olinois 62761

Dear Sir:

This is a formal request for a public hearing for project #23-024 DeKalb County Rehab and
Nursing Center. My name is Carol Deemer. I have lived in DeKalb County for over 50 years.
The DeKalb County Rehab and Nursing Center has provided and continues to provide an
important service to our county and is relied upon to provide a safe and caring environment for
our residents of DeKalb County that need the assistance of a rehab and nursing facility. To make
sure this important care continues to be provided, a public hearing is necessary to examine the
qualifications and history of care in nursing homes currently owned and operated by the
prospective buyer of the facility.

Carol Deemer

912 N. 13th Street,
DeKalb, 11 60115
815-762-9213

Project Number - #23-024

Please contact me at any time if you need additional information. Written support and comments
will be provided to your office before the deadline of Wednesday, July 26, 2023. Thank you so
much for your assistance to make this public hearing possible for the concerned citizens of
DeKalb County. I look forward to hearing from you with the date of the hearing requested in
this communication.

Sincerely,
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Carol Deemer



